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Chair Keith-Agaran and members of the House Judiciary Committee:

Hawaiian Telcom is opposed to HB 341 HD1 - "RELATING TO EMPLOYMENT

PRACTICES."

Hawaiian Telcom believes that this bill is unnecessary and therefore as a matter

of public policy should not be a subject for legislative action. Hawaiian Telcom already

provides a very generous package of employee sick leave, disability, and family leave

benefits. For example, the current collective bargaining agreement provides for up to

52-weeks of company paid employee sick leave depending on the years of service.

It is widely acknowledged that the company is one of the few or maybe the only

business in Hawaii that provides up to a whole year of paid sick leave. In addition to

this negotiated employee benefit, Hawaiian Telcom fully complies with the Federal

Family Medical Leave Act (up to 480-hours of leave a year) and the Hawaii Family

Medical Leave Act (an additional 160-hours of leave a year).

Hawaiian Telcom is not mandated by law to provide additional sick leave

benefits. It is a voluntary benefit that is provided as somewhat of an "insurance policy"

for employees should they become sick to ensure they have the time and financial

means to fully recuperate and recover before returning back to work. It is

inconceivable that the company should be expected to sanction sick leave abuse by

allowing employees unrestricted absenteeism without the means to curb highly



questionable or excessive absences. Condoning unrestricted absenteeism will severely

hamper Hawaiian Telcom's ability to provide the same high level of telecommunication

services that its customers expect and deserve.

In addition, HRS Chapter 269 requires Hawaiian Telcom to meet certain

customer and service benchmarks or face administrative fines or other penalties. The

company utilizes an attendance policy that is both fair to employees while recognizing

that regular scheduled work attendance is essential in order to satisfy these mandated

customer service quality requirements.

If issues arise involving Hawaiian Telcom's negotiated sick leave policy, the

company believes that as a matter of public policy the proper venue for resolution is

through the collective bargaining process and not by other avenues. The legislature in

its wisdom established the collective bargaining process to allow parties to resolve

employment issues without the need to legislate every dispute that arises. This bill

attempts to undermine the integrity of this well established process by legislating the

optional employer-provided benefit of sick leave. Sick leave is part of a negotiated

contract between employer and employee and is best resolved through the collective

bargaining process.

For all of the reasons set forth above, Hawaiian Telcom opposes HB 341 HD1

and respectfully requests this measure be tabled this session.

Thank you for the opportunity to provide comments.




